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The documentation on file, and the memo from the Senior Administrative Officer 

dated 23rd August 2019, were considered at a Board meeting held on August 29th, 

2019. 

 

The Board decided, for the reasons and considerations set out below, to refuse the 

request to enter into pre-application consultations in relation to an application to 

further developer the quarry in question. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

Having regard to the statutory timescale within which an application under Section 

37L is required to be submitted in this instance, to the fact that any pre-application 

consultation would relate solely to the administrative requirements of such an 

application, and that the administrative requirements of the making of such an 

application are clearly set out in the legislation, it is considered that the holding of 

pre-application consultations would not be warranted. 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 29th August 2019 

 Philip Jones   

 


